
YCRCC New Headquarters 
Work is proceeding at a brisk 
pace to get our new 
headquarters ready for us to 
occupy. It won’t be long now.  
On our side of E Street, the 
hightway and the next door 
7-Eleven have reopened 
after the hotel fire.  We will 
be the sole occupants of this 
high visibility building that is 
3 times the size of our 
current headquarters. There 
is ample parking at the new 
location.   
 

July Meeting Highlights 
Rebekah Carlson and 
Christine Spitzer are setting 
up a phone tree. 
 

Johanna Lassaga reported on 
the great appreciation she 
receives from GOP Central 
Committees that she visits for 
giving them Trump signs to 
sell.  Modoc County made 
enough money selling signs to 
fund three events.  Yahoo!! 
 

Marlene Garcia is in charge of 
sending out Thank-You-Cards 
to our Lincoln Dinner donors. 
 

The purchase of iPads was 
approved that will make it much 
easier to register voters and to 
make phone calls.  The number 
purchased is dependent on the 
purchase price. 
 

The purchase of additional 
swag was approved. 
 

Dawn Contreras was elected 
to be our new Secretary. 
 

Florentina DiGennaro was 
elected to be our new 
Treasurer. 
 

Kristinia Villanueva was 
elected to be Johanna’s 
alternate.  Johanna urged 
everyone to find someone to be 
their alternate. 
 

Christian Sachs, Chief of 
Police, Bruce Buttacavoli Vice 
Mayor, and Jim Schaad, City 
Manager all urged us to back 
Measure C which will continue 
Funding Marysville Police, Fire 
& Streets without raising taxes.  
This measure will extend the 
1% sales tax approved in 2016 
that is due to expire in 2026. 
 

David Morgan gave updates 
on Congressman LaMalfa’s 
activities.  
 

Terrible News  It looked like 
Florentina DiGennaro’s efforts 
to stop AB1955 (schools can 
hide gender re-assignment 
information from parents) was 
going to succeed, but Newsom 
later quietly signed it into law.  
Lawsuits have been filed. 
 

Deficit Problem  Because of 
AB1955 becoming law, 
billionaire Elon Musk said he 
will relocate SpaceX and X to 
Texas.  The mass relocation of 
wealthy individuals, retirees, 
corporations, and employees 
from California to other states 
has resulted in billions of dollars 

of lost tax revenue.  The mass 
diaspora, wacky wasteful 
spending, and billions lost to 
fraud have caused California to 
have a huge deficit.  The 

Democrat Party is ruining 
California. 
 

Upcoming Events 
 

Aug 17 Plumas Lake Block 
Party, Eufay Wood Park, 3:30-
9 pm. 
Aug 17-18 Mountain Fair, 
Brownsville 
Aug 22-25 Butte Co. Fair, 

Gridley  
 

Chair Report 
As you are well aware, we are 
fast approaching a crucial 
election.  Thank you for all that 
you have done so far, but we 
cannot rest on our laurels.  We 
need All-Hands-On-Deck from 
now until the last vote is 
counted in November. 
 

YCRCC in Action 
Despite brutal heat, the Peach 
Festival was a huge success.  
Lots of swag was sold. 

Ann Schumacher, Florentina 
DiGennaro, and Rebekah 
Carlson selling shirt to 
Representative Doug LaMalfa.  
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Florentina DiGennaro, Codi 
Walker and Kristinia 
Villanueva in trailer, and 
James Villanueva.   

This is a 
zoom-in on 
the above 
photo that 
shows a 
youngster 
registering 
to vote for 
the first 
time.  

 

Florentina 
addressing 
Hispanic 
Catholic 
ladies.  She 
is sending 
a message 
that the 
GOP is 
dedicated 
to helping 
everyone to 
succeed, 
whereas 
Democrats 
think schools are better than 
families for raising kids, and 
they strive to keep folks 
dependent on big government.   
 

On July 17 at Rebekah 
Carlson’s suggestion, the 

Swag Trailer was located at the 
76 Station at the intersection of 
Hwy 20 and Marysville Road.  
With Rebekah, Johanna 
Lassaga, and Tom Pessoa 
staffing the trailer, YCRCC 
made $1,100 to help restore 
California to sanity.  Yahoo!! 
 

Meet Laura and Rob Drown   

 
Laura met Rob about 1 1/2 
years after her husband died in 
2014.  They both are retired, 
and both are committed to 
conservative values.  They 
share an interest in our 
Constitution and history.  They 
also share an abject fear 
regarding the horrible direction 
California is presently taking. 
 

Rob, an engineer, worked for 
Cal Trans.  He is a veteran.  
He was a 1st Lt. in the US 
Army Ordnance Corps.  
Laura, a revenue specialist 
worked for Sutter Health and 
dealt with billing issues.  
 

They became involved with 
YCRCC as a result of meeting 
Tambra Courtright at a Tea 
Party breakfast in 2021.  
Tambra invited them to attend 
a YCRCC meeting.  They 
have been involved since 
then.  Laura is very generous 

with her time in helping to assist 
with lots of YCRCC activities. 
 

When Johanna learned they 
were from Olivehurst (Dist. 3), 
she asked them to fill vacancies 
on the YCRCC board, which 

they did.  They were elected in 
the March 2024 Primary to 
serve 4-year terms. 
 

They are becoming even more 
involved with the Yuba County 
Commission on Aging.  Sutter 
County has a strong senior 
program with lots of activities, 
but Yuba County, which used to 
have several senior centers, 
presently does not have a 
viable senior program.  There is 
a real need for a senior 
program in Yuba County, and 
Rob and Laura are determined 
to help resurrect it. 
 

Looking ahead, they would like 
conservative voices in 
California, that have been 
silenced by the liberals, to be 
heard loud and clear again. 
 

How YOU can help 
Come to our meetings. 

Be a booth helper. 

Join us in a parade. 

Staff headquarters Tue & Thu a 
few hours from 11 am to 6 pm  
Make phone calls. 
Send email or text messages. 
Gather signatures on petitions. 
Help with our Lincoln Dinners.   
Put up and take down signs. 
Attend County Board of 
Supervisors, School Board, and 
City Council meetings.  
 

Executive Committee  
 

Chair  
Johanna Lassaga 

ycrcc.chair@gmail.com 
(530) 701-2770 
 

First Vice Chair  
Rebekah Carlson 
ycrcc.vicechair@protonmail.com  
(530) 755-6205 
 

Second Vice Chair 
Tom Pessoa 
tpessoa@succeed.net 
(530) 812-5136 
 

Secretary 
Vacant due to resignation 
 

Treasurer 
Florentina DiGennaro 


